
TOWN OF MARSHAN
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING
July 18, 2017

 The July, 2017 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by Chairman 
Jerry Bauer at 8:00 P.M.  Others present were Jim Wollmering, Gloria Pinke, and John Maher.
 Minutes of the June, 2017 Town Board meeting were read. Motion by Pinke and 
seconded by Wollmering to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously. 
 Minutes of the planning Commission meeting of July, 2017 were read. Motion by 
Wollmering, and seconded by Pinke to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business: 
 Robert Weis withdrew his permit application previously submitted on the Angerman 
property.

New Business
 The Dakota County Sheriff Deputy appeared to report on what is happening in the 
township. He reported that there have been random thefts of mail in the townships, but no pattern 
is apparent; he advised that residents should be careful of what and when mail is processed.  He 
also suggested all vehicle doors should be locked when unattended.  Informed everyone that the 
911 number should be used for both emergencies and non-emergencies. 
 Steve Bauer requested a building permit for a 36’x42’ addition to expand his existing 
pavilion.  Motion by Wollmering, seconded by Pinke to approve the permit. Motion carried 
unanimously.
 Mr. Wasmund appeared to discuss the Miller Answer and Counterclaim of the township’s 
enforcement action.  There is no additional information on the Mellon case.
  Treasurer’s report was given.  Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to approve 
the treasurers report as read and printed.  Motion carried unanimously.
 Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 10:10p.m.

Submitted by: 
Gloria Pinke on behalf of Marge Snyder
Marshan Township, Clerk   


